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UPDATE #2 02/09/2024 AT 12:35 PM: 

As of 12:34 p.m. on February 9, 2024, Territorial Road reopened. Several side roads remain 
closed. These roads are marked by barricades. Please avoid the closed roads. 

We appreciate the significant number of area residents and businesses offering donations. At this 
time, we are unaware of any unmet needs. We will provide updates if that changes in the next 24 
hours. We do not need volunteers from the community at this time. 

A press conference will be held at 3:00 p.m. on February 9, 2024, at the Evansville ACE Hardware 
located at 755 Brown School Road, Evansville, WI 53536. 

Residents impacted by the Evansville Tornado are encouraged to attend a Porter Townhall 
Meeting at 5:00 p.m. on February 9, 2024, at Evansville Fire District located at 425 Water Street, 
Evansville, WI 53536. 

UPDATE #1 02/09/2024 AT 9:45 AM: 

As of 8:53 a.m. on February 9, 2024, Highway 14 reopened for eastbound and westbound traffic. 
Several side roads remain closed due to debris and other hazards. Authorities ask the public to 
avoid auxiliary roads. 

Evacuated residents should not return to their properties at this time. As non-evacuated residents 
assess their properties, they should report damage to 211. Further information will be provided to 
these residents later today. 

All citizens impacted by this storm who need resources should contact 211. 

Rock County Emergency Management and local partners are currently conducting preliminary 
damage assessments and working to clear the area. Damage assessors will have identification. 
Residents are asked to cooperate with damage assessors. The Wisconsin Air Coordination Group 
is performing a flyover across the affected area. The Rock County Sheriff’s Office Unmanned 
Aerial Systems Team is also flying drones to survey damage. 

At 8:57 p.m. on February 8, 2024, Rock County Administrator Josh Smith declared an emergency 
for this event. Preliminary reports indicate damage at several locations in and around Evansville. 
All reported injuries are minor. 

Many local and state resources have responded. In addition to the agencies listed in the original 
release, City of Beloit Emergency Management and Public Information Officer, Dane County 
Emergency Management, Wisconsin Emergency Management, City of Milton Police Department, 



Edgerton Police Department, Town of Fulton Police Department, Wisconsin Air Coordination 
Group, and Verizon Frontline Crisis Response Team also assisted. 

A press conference will be held later today. Details will follow. 

ORIGINAL 02/09/2024 AT 12:59 AM: 

At approximately 5:50 p.m. on February 8, 2024, the Rock County Sheriff’s Office along with the 
Evansville Fire District, Evansville EMS, Evansville Police Department, Brooklyn Fire District, 
Beloit Fire Department, Beloit Police Department, Janesville Police Department, Janesville Fire 
Department, Footville Fire Department, Fitchburg Fire Department, Stoughton Fire Department, 
Albany Fire Department, Verona Fire Department, Turtle Fire Department, Town of Beloit Fire 
Department, Brodhead Fire Department, Wisconsin DNR, Wisconsin State Patrol, Rock County 
Department of Public Works, Rock County Communications Center, SWEPT, American Red 
Cross, Mercy MD, and Rock County Emergency Management responded to reports of severe 
weather damage east and northeast of Evansville. 
 
As units began arriving in the area, they verified damage ranging from minor to major to several 
structures and outbuildings and encountered debris closing area roadways. Damage to power 
infrastructure caused outages spanning from west of Edgerton to Footville. Minor injuries were 
reported due to the storm. With the power outages in the area, a warming shelter has been 
established at the Evansville Fire Station. 
 
Further damage assessments will be completed after first light. We do not currently have an 
anticipated time roadways will be open or when power will be restored in the area. 
 
As of the time of this release, the following roads will remain closed and will interfere with the 
morning commute: 
 
West HWY 14 from County M to County HWY H 
County M from Territorial Rd to County HWY H 
West HWY 59 from Tolles Rd to County HWY H 
North Tolles from HWY 59 to HWY 14 
North Wilde from HWY 59 to HWY 14 
North Riley from HWY 59 to HWY 14 
 
Further information will be released as it becomes available. 
 
CURTIS N. FELL 
SHERIFF 
 
By: Captain Mark Thompson 


